
From: Kester, Tony
To: 'Scott Wilhide' <swilhide@earthlink.net>

Date: 2/19/2013 8:24:34 AM
Subject: RE: Meeting on Tuesday

Scott,

I just read your e-mail. Yes, a 15 minute presentation would be possible.

Thanks.

Tony

-----Original Message-----
From: Scott Wilhide [mailto:swilhide@earthlink.net]
Sent: Saturday, February 16, 2013 3:37 PM
To: Kester, Tony
Subject: Meeting on Tuesday

Tony,
I am the Chair of the Liaison Committee for the Leadership SC Class of 2013 class project.
We met recently at the groundbreaking for the new Senior Center at Seven Oaks Park.

I realize that this is very short notice, especially due to the holiday on Monday, but I ran into Stephanie Blunt yesterday and 
she told me about a meeting Tuesday the 19th of the Councils on Aging. I am scheduled to attend a meeting on Friday 
that I thought was the Councils on Aging but I was apparently misinformed.
I would like to attend the meeting if possible. I would only need 15-20 minutes max to let the group know what we are
planning to do and attempt to gain their support.

If you have a tight schedule and my request is not possible at this late date, I will understand.
Please either reply by email or call me at 803-767-0393.

I hope you have/had a good long weekend.

Consultant
GMM Insurance
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